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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF TEE HEARING
' CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR i
' THE PURPOSE OF COMSIDERXNG: !

CASE No. 3520
Order No. R-3184~A

APPLICATICN OF SOUTHERN NATURAL GAS
. COMPANY FOR SPECIAL RULES, LEA COUNTY,

 NEW MEXICO.

; This cause came on {or hearing at 9 a.m. on February 7, 1968,
- at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A, Utx,

| NOW, on this__12th day of February, 1968, the Cocamission, »
: quorum being present, having considered tha testimony, the record,
i and the recommendationsa of the Examiner, and being fully advised

: in the premises,

; (1) That due public notice having been given as required by .
law, the Commiunsion hae juriadiction of this cause and the sabject

matter thereof,

(2) That by Order No. R-3184, cdated February 1, 1967,
| temporary Special Rules and Regulations were promulgated Zfor
;th. Kortheast Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That purasuvant to the provisions of Order Nc. R-3184,
this case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject pool
to appear and show cause why the Northsast Bagley-Wolfcamp FPool
should not be developed on 40-&cre spacing units.

(4) That the evidence sstablishes that one well iin the
Northeast Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool can efficiently and econcmically
! drain and develop 80 acres.
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(5) That the Svecial Rules and Regulations promulyated by
Order No. R-3184 have afforded and will afford to the owner of
each property in the 00l the opportunity to produce his just
and equitable share of the oil in the pool.

(6) That in order to prevent the esconomic loss caused by the
drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of risk
arising from the drilling of an excessive nuwber of wells, to
pPrevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling of
too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect correl-
ative rights, the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by
Order No. R-3184 should ke continued in full force and effect
until further order of the Commission.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

, (1) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the
Northeast Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool, promulgated by Ozrder No. R-3184,
are hereby continued in ful) force and effect until further order

of the Comamiasion.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause iz retained for the
. entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

C mRYY.

!
i
]
b
0
F
i
i
{
b

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year h-rcinubov.'
A degignated.

cO
COMMIEBION

A, L. PORTER, Jr., mber & Secrstary




GOVERNOR
OAVID F. CARGO
CHAIRMAN

State of Netw Mexico

®il Tonservation Tommission

LAND COMMISSIONER (&?\)‘
GUYTON B. HAYS W
MEMBER

P, 0. BOX 2088
SANTA FE

February 12, 1968

Mr. Lewis C. Cox, Jr. Re:

Hinkle, Bondurant & Christy
Attorncys at Law

pPost Office Box 10

Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Dear Sir:

ALP/ir
Carbon copy of drder also sent to:

Hobbs 0CC x
Artesia OCC

Aztec OCC

Other

STATE GECLOGIST
A, L. PORTER, A,
SECRETARY ~ DIRECTOR

Case No. 3520

Oorder No. R-3184-A
Applicant:

_SOUTHERN NATURAL GAS COMPANY

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com—
mission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

A G )

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director
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- COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

Eand the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
ﬁin the premises,

law. the Conmission has jurisdiction of thim cause and the subject
,matter thereof.

bthe Commisaion created the Northeast Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool for oil
dproduction from the Wolfcamp formaticn comprising the NW/4 cf Sec-
”tion 11, Township 1l South, Runge 33 East, NMPM, Lea County, Kew

L1111,

}the promulgation of special rules and regulations for tha North-
" east Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool, including a provision for 80-acre

- spacing units.

- the drilling of unnecessary wells, tc avoid the augmentation of

BEFORE THE QIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

THE PURPCSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3520
Ordexr No. R-3184

APPLICATION OF SOUTHERN NATURAL GAS i
COMPANY FOR SPECIAL RULES, LEA COUNTY, i

- NEW MEXICO, |

nnr\wn N mnw ANMAYT © O T M3
SN 82K m S A WY i

BY THE COMMISSIOH:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on January 23, 1967,

fat Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Ute. f

, HOW, on thig __ls day of February, 1967, the Commission, a f
. gquorum being piesent, hav;:; conzldsrad the testimcny, the record, !

FINDE s
(1) That due public notice having been given as regquired by

(2) That by Order No, R-3182, effective February 1, 1967,

' Mexico. The discovery well for said pool is the Southern Hatural
Gll Company State C Well No. 1 located in Unit C of said Section

{3) That the applicant, Southern Natural Gas Company, seeks

{4) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by
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‘risk arising frim tne drilling of an excessiva number of wslls,
to prevent reduc:d recovery which might result from the drilling
~of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect
.correlative rights, temporary special rules and regulations
:providing for 80-acre spacing units should be promulgated for
“the Northeast Bagley-Wolfcamp Pocl.

{5) That the temporary special rules and regulations should
provide for limited well incations in order to asgsure orderly
development of the pool and protect correlative rights.

(6) That the temporary special rules and ragulations should
“be es:ablxanod for a one-year pericd in order to allow the opera-

‘Ii tors in the subject pooli TO gather veservoir information to estab- |

2
|

"ligh the area that can be efficiently and economically drained and

developcd by one well,

(?) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hearing
in February, 1968, at which time the operarors in the subject pool
,:hould be prepared L0 appear and show cause why the Northeast
' Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool should not be developed on 4C-acre spacing

‘units,

IT 1S : ORE_ORDER

‘That temporary Special Rules and Regulations for the Northensg

'Bagloy-Wolfcamp Pool are hereby promulgated as follows:

RPN 3 -Jpd A I Y ST
SPECIAL RULBS LBD REGULATICONS

FOR THE
NORTHEAST BAGLEY-WOLFCAMP_PQOL

i RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the Northeast
tBagloy—WolfClmp Pool or in the Wolfcaup formation within one mile
'thcrcof. and not nearer to or within the limits of another desig-
_nuccu Wolfcamp pool, shall be spaced, drilled, operated, and
‘produced in accordance with the Special Rules and Regulations
hereinafter set forth.

i RULE 2. Each well ghall e located on a standard unit
containing 80 acres, more or less, consisting of the N/2, S/2,
E/?, or W/2 of a governmental quarter section; provided, however,
that nothing contained herein shall ba construed as prohibiting
'the drilling of a well on each of the gquarter-quarter sections

iin the unit.
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RULE 3., The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant
an exception to the requirements of Rules 2 without notice and

hearing when an application has been filed for a non-standard unit

comprizing a governmental qQuarter-quarter section or lot or the
unorthodox size or shape of the tract is due to a variation in
the legal subdivision of the United States Public Land Surveys.
All operatora offsetting the proposed non-gtandard unit shall be
not1ficd of the application by registered or certified maii, and
" the application shall state that such notice has been rurnished.
- The Secretary-Director may approve the application upcn receipt
“of written waivers from all offset operators or if no oifset

- operator has entered an objection to the formation of the non-
-standard unit within 30 days after the Secretary-Director has

recelved The appilication.

' RULE 4. Each well shall be located within 150 feet of the
‘canter of a goverrmental quarter-quarter section or lot.

RULE 5. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to
" the requirements ¢f Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an
application has been filed for an unorthodox location necealitated
by topographical cocnditions or the recompietion of a well previ-
- ously drilled to another horizon, All operators offsetting the
proposed location shall be notified of the application by
'r-gictorod or certified wmaii, anrd the application shalli state
”that such notice has been furnished. The Secvetary-Director may
"approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all
;oporatora offsetting the propcsed location or if no objection
.to the unorthodox location has been entered within 20 days after
‘the Secretary-Director has received the application,
. RULE 6. A standard proration unit (79 through Bl acres)
-shall be assigned an 80-acre proportional factor of 4.00 for
‘allowable purposes, and in the event there is mwore than one well
"on an £0-acre proration unit, the operator wmay produce thas allow-
-able assigned to the unit from the wells on the unit in any
;proportion.

: The allowable assigned to a non-standard proration
‘unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable as the
'acreage in such non-stardard unit bears to 8C acres.

IT 15 FURTHER ORDERED :

(1) That the locations of all wells presently drilling to or:

?conpleted in the Northeast Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool or in the Wolfcampg
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formation within one mile thereof are hereby approved; that the
oparator of any well having an unorthodor location shall notify
the Hobbs District Office of the Commission in writing of the
name and location of the well on or before February 21, 1967.

(2) That each well presently drillingy to or completed in
the Rortheast Bagley-Wo.fcamp Pool or in the Wolfcamp formation
within one mile therecf shall receive a 40-acre allowable until

"a Form C-102 dedicating 80 acres to the well has been file4d with
the Commission,

(3] That thiz casa shall be reopened at an examiner hearing

.in February, 1968, at which time the operators in the subject pooi-

“may appear and show cause why the Northeast Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool
should not be daveloped on 40-acre gpacing units.

(4) That juriadiction of this cause is ratained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

SAry.

2 DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
~designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICQ

OIL CESC\}{W COMMISSION

DAVID F. CARGO,

. LJ-PORTER, JT., Mamgér & Secretary

/

esx/

i
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Docket No. 4-68

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - FEBRUARY 7, 1968

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. 'ltz, Examiner, or Daniel 8.
Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3719: Application of Bmerada Petroleum Corporation for salt water disposal,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Siluro-Devonian
formation in the intervali from 11,017 feet to 11,325 feet in its L. H.
Chambers Well No. 1 located in Unit F of Section 11, Township 12
South, Range 33 East, Bagley Field, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 3720: Application of Sinclair 0Oil & Gas Company for salt water disposal,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Lbo formation
l in the interval from 6982 to 7092 feet in its Turner "B" Well No. 73,
located in lUnit C of Section 29, Township 17 South, Range 31 East,
Cedar lake-Abo Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 3348: (Reopened)

In the matter of Case No. 3348 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-3019-A, which order extended 8G-acre

spacing units for the South Prairie-San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County,
New Mexico, for a period of 14 months. 2&1l1ll interested parties may
arpear and show cause why said pool should nct be developed on 40-acre

spacing uvnits.

CASE 3351: 1In the matter of Case No. 3351 being reopened pursuant to the provi-
sions of Order No. R-3022-A, which order extended 640-acre spacing
units for the Dos Hermanos-Morrow Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
for a period of 14 months. All interestcd parties may appear and show

// cause why said pool should not be developed on 320-acre spacing units.

y

/CASE 3520: (Reopened)

In the matter of Casc¢ No. 3520 bheing reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-3184, which order established 80-acre
spacing units for the Northeast Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool, Lea County,

New Mexico, for a period of one year. BAll interested parties may
appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-acre

spacing units.

CASE 3721: In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on its own motion to permit H. E. Barnes and all other interested
parties to appear and show cause why the H. E. Barnes Levers State
Well No. 1 and the H. E. Barnes Levers State Well No. 2, located in
Units G and H, respectively, of Section 32, Township 7 South, Range
26 East, Pecos-San Andres Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico, should not
be ordered plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-

approved plugging program.




GOVERNOR
DAVID F. CARGO
CHAIRMAN

State of Nets Mexico

®il Tonservation Commission

AT
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LAND COMMISSIONER ‘ ég g_,-i N

GUYTON B, HAYS SRR
MEMBER s
P, 0. BOX 2088
SANTA FE

February 1, 1967

Re:
Mr., lsewis Cox
Hinkle, Bondurant & Christy
Attorneys at Law

Post Office Box 10
Roswell, New Mexico DOGKET MNLED ’ !7

Dear Sir: -

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the

STATE GEQOLOGIST
A, L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

Case No. 3520

Order No. w_2108
ol i

Applicant:

SOUTHERN SATURAL GAS CO.

above-referenced Com-

mission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly vours,

A G, -

A, L., PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-~Director

ALP/ir
Carbon copy of drder alsc sent to:

Hobbs NCC__ X
Artesia oOCC
Aztec OCC
Other




BEFORE THE QIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICG

‘:‘ & . M’ tf‘,’ ‘ 4 ,},}
Ao ‘)
APPLICATION OF SOUTHERN NATURAL GAS COMPANY ‘/CASE No. 3520
FOR THE ESTABLISHMENT OF TEMPORARY RULES AND Order No.
REGULATIONS, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Applicant, Southcrn Natural Gas Company submits cthe following
proposed Speclal Rules and Regulations for the Northeast Bagley-
Wolfcamp Pool:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THg
NORTHEAST BAGLEY-WOLFCAMP POOL

RULE 1. Each well completed or recompletzd in the Northeast
Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool or in the Wolfcamp fcormation within one mile
of the Northeast Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool, and not nearer to or within
the limits of another designated Wolfcamp pool, shall be spaced,
driiled, operated, and prorated in accordance with the Special
Rules and Regulations here‘nafter set forth,

RULE 2. Each well completed or recompleted in the Northeast
Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool shall be located on a standard unit which
consists of the N/2, §/2, E/2, or W/2 of a single governmental
quarter section, For purposes of these rules, 79 through 81
contiguous surface acres shall be considered a standard unit.
Provided, however, that nothing containtd herein shall be con-
strued as prohibiting the drilling of a well on each of the
quarter—-quarter sections in the 80-acre unit.

RULE 3. Each well projected to or completed in the Northeast
Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool shall be located within 150 feet of the
center of either quarter-quarter section in the 80-acre unit.
Any well which was drilliing to or completed in the North Bagley-
Wolfcamp Pcol prior to 1s granted an exception
to the well location requirements of this rule.

RULE 4. For good cause shown, the Secretary-Director may
grant an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice
and hearing when an application has been filed in due form, and
the unorthodox size or shape of the tract 1s due to a variation
in the legal subdivision of the United States Public Lands Survey
or when the application i1s for a non-standard unit comprising a
single quarter~quarter section or lot and all operators offsetting
the proposed non-standard unit have Leen notified of the applica-~

———




CASE NO, 3520
Order No.

tion by registered or certified mail, and have glven written
consent in the form of waivers, or if, after a periocd of 30 days,
no offset operator has entered an objection to the formation of
such non-standard unit,

The allowable assigned to any such non-standarad
unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable 1in the
Northeast Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool as the acreage in such non-
standard unit bears to 80 acres.

RULE 5. A standard proration unit in the Northeast
Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool shall be assigned an 80-acre proportional
factor of ¢p for allowable purpeses, and in the event there is
more than one well on an 80-acre proration unit, the operator

~amd A A1 A

may produce the allowable assigned Lo the unit from saild wells
in any proportion,
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Docket No. 3-67

.DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JANUARY 25, 1967

9 A. M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE RCOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or
Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examinen:

CASE 3516: Application of Texas Pacific 0il Company. for several non-
standard gas proration units, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-~-styled cause, seeks the rededication
of certain acreage and the establishment of the following
non-standard gas proration units in Township 23 South, Range
36 East, Jalmat Gas Pocl, Lea County, New Mexico:

A 200-acre non-standard unit comnrising the QF/4 af Qantian
20 ond e nws4 SW/4 of Section 21, dedicated to its State

"AnAL-1 Well No. 2 located 2260 feet from the South line and ‘
330 feet from the West line of said Section 21;

A 160-acre non~-standard unit comprising the E/2 SW/4, SW/4
SwW/4, and SW/4 SE/4 of Sec*ion 21 dedicated to its State "A"
A/c-1 Well No. 8 located 660 feet from the South line and
1980 feet irom the Fast line of said Section 21;

A 150-acre non-standard unit comprising the SW/41 of Section 4,
ied 2 tc its State “"AM A/c-1 Well No. 18 located 660 feet

[P
U LG S By Lvw

from the South and West lines of said Section 4;

An 80-acre non-standard unit comprising the S/2 NW/4 of Section
4 dedicated to its State "A" A/c-1 Well No. 15 located 1980
feet from the North and West lines of said Sectipn 4;

A 120-acre non-standard unit comprising the N/2 NW/4 and NW/4
NE/4 of Section 4, dedicated to its State "A" A/c-1 Well No.
23 located 660 feet from the North line and 2310 feet from
the East line of said Section 4;

A 160-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 Sw/4, SE/4 SW/4,
and SW/4 SE/4 of Section 9 dedicated to its State "A" A/c-l
Well No. 12 located 660 feet from the South line and 1980 feet
from.the Bast line of said Section 9.

CASE 3517: Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a vapor
recovery system, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks authority to install, at its
central tank battery for the Navajo Tribal P, N, and U Leases
in the Tocito-Dome Pennsylvanian "D" Pool, San.Juan County,
New Mexico, a vapor recovery stystem.including facilities for
extracting the liquids from said vapor, with a provision that
said liquids would not be chargeable to the oil allowable for

said leases.
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CASE_3518:

CASE 35i9:

QSE 3520:

CASE 3521:

CASE 3522:

3-67

Aprlication of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for an un-
orthodox location and possible directional drilling, San Juan
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an exception to the Tocito Dome-Pennsylvanian "DV

Pool rules as promulgated by Order No. R~2758 to permit the
drilling of ite Navajo. Tribal "N" Well No. 9 at an unorthodox
location 600 feet from the North line and 1200 feet from the
West line of Section 20, Township 26 North, Range 18 West,
Tocito Dome-Pennsvylvanian "D" Pool, Sain Juan County, .New
Mexico. Applicant further seeks authcrization, if .the Pennsyl-
vanian "D" producing section is. found above. the gas-o0il contact
or below the oil-water contact, to intentionally deviate said
well in such direction and to such extent as necessary to
obtain a commercial well, provided that said well would not be
bottomed any nearer than 100 feeft to the outer boundary of the

e
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Application of Robert N. Enfield for compulsory pooling,

Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks an order force-pooling all mineral interests in

the Chaveroo-San Andres Pool underlying the NW/4 NW/4 of Section
11, Township 8 South, Range 33 East, Chaves County, New Mexico.

Application of Southern Natural Gas Company. for the creation
of a new pool and for special pool rules,. Lea.County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in. the above-styled cause, seeks the
creation of a new pool for Wolfcamp production. for its State
"C" Well No. 1 located in Unit C of Section 11, Township 11
South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the
promulgation of special rules therefor, includirg a provision
for 80-acre proration units.

Appiication 6f Sinclair 0il & Gas Company for thrze waterflood
projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to institute. three waterflood
projects in the Graybhurg-Jackson Pool by the injection of water
into the Grayburg-San Andres formations through . two wells on its
Russell Lease, eight wells on its Turner "A" laase, and nine
wells on its Turner "B" lease in Sections 17, 18, 19 and 20,
Township 17 South, Range 31 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Texaco Inc. for suspension of cancellation

of underproduction and extension of deliverability test

deadline, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, .se2ks an order suspending. the secheduled cancel-
lation of the underproduction attributable on July 31, .1966,

to its H. J. loe Federal B Wells Nos. 2 and .3, located in

Section 23, Township 29 North, Range.l2 West, Basin-Dakota Gas.
Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico,; said underproduction not
having been made-up during the 6 months period ending January 31,
1967, due to said wells having been shut-an November 10, 1966,
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(Case 3522 continued)

upon the transfer of the connecting pipeline from an intra-
state status to an interstate status and delay in obtaining
FpC approval for the sale of gas from said wells in inter-
state commerce. Appli-ant further cccls an extension of
time in which te conduct the 1966 deliverability test of the
Loe Well Wo. 3 uniil aefter FPC approval tor gas sales has
been received, and the well restored to production.




SonTEBRN NATURAL GAS COMPANY
EXPLORATION AND PRODUCTION DIVISION
P. O. BOX 1313 - ESPERSON BUILDING
HoustoN,TEXxASs 77001

December 19, 1966 ;

01l Conservation Commission .
Stace of New Mexico :
P. O, Box 2088

3anta Fe, New MeXxico

Attention: Mr. D. S. Nutter, Chief Engineer

Re: Request ror Hearing
Woll Spacing

New Discovery Well

Lea County

NEW MEXICDO

Our State 1-C

Gentlemens:

Application is hereby made for a hearing before thc 0il
Conservation Commission to consider special field rules for
a new pool discovered by Southern Natural Gas Company-State.

"C" Well No. 1.
BEnclosed are the following:

1) Copy of Form C-104 "Request for Allowable™
dated November 28, 1966 which indicates:

a) weil location and lease description

1

») completion data

T

) test data

¢}

2) TLand plat of the area around the discovery
well showing all wells known to us,

3) Copy of Form ¢-109 "Application for Discovery
Allowable" dated November 22, 1966,

4) Supplements to 0il Proration Schedules dated
November 28, 1966, No. 322 for November 1966, and
another dated December 1, 1966, No. 25 for second
month (December 1966},
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MR. UTZ: The hearing will come to order.
Case 3520.

MR. HATCH: Case 3520. Application of Southern
Natural Gas Company for the creation of a new pool and for
special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico.

MR, COX: Mr. Examiner, I am Lewis . Cox, of

i

|
|
J
|
l
|
|
|
|

rant and Christy in Roswell, representing Southern

[
e
[

.
)
o5y

ave one witness to ke sworn, Mr. Harold {

Heberling.
g (Witness sworn.)

MR. UTZ: Are there any other appearances? Proceed.

t

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE #EMTS. EXPERT TESTIMONRY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

MR. COX: By way of an opening statement, Mr. Utz, thﬁs

is a continuation of the hearing that was held before, or

an adjunct for the hearing that was held before the full

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ® P.O. BOX 1062 @ PHONE 243-6¢91 @ LLEUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101
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dearnley-meier

Commission last week; and I am advised as a result of that

hearing an order either has been, or will shortly be issued

crgating the Northeast Bagley Pool, and as a bagsis of that,
this . . of the application that was filed to be heard at

this hearing, I requested that this file be furnished so f
that you could@ have the benefit of two or three exhibits that |
we will be referring to. There were nine exhibits entered in ’

the case previously, according to my notes, and we will prOceed}

on that basis.

* kK

HAROLD HEBERLING, called as a witness on behalf of the




vace 3

Applicant, having first been duly sworn, was examined and
testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

]

BY MR. COX:

Q Mr. Heberling, will you state your name?

A Harvld Heberling.

i

. . |

l Q And what is your occupation and by whom are you '

o !

i | emplioyedar j
|

A Chief Engineer, Southern Natural Gaz, Exploration l

and Production Diwvision in Houston, Texas.

Q You are the same Harold Heberling who testified

DEPOSITION'S, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERY TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

before the full Commission as an expert witness in the hearing

last week?
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SPECIALIZING IN:

A That.'s correct. {
MR, COX: Are his qualifications acceptable?
MR. UTZ: Yes, they are.
Q (By Mr. Cox) Mr. Heberling, are you familiar with
this application of Southern Natural for 80 acre spacing in
this new pool?

A Yes, I am,

Q Referring to Exhibit 4, as previously admitted in

this case, would you state again what that is, please, sir?

A Well, this is a production versus time curve for

the Cabet Corporation's Humble State 1-D Well, for the years

U U UG - - e e s




race 4

rwi§657£ﬂf6ﬂ§hwi§éé; ”Thiéhiéké Woifcamp completiﬁn in ﬁﬁe -
Nortl Bagley field. %
Q And Exhibit 5?7 {

A This is a production versus time curve for the Cabet;

Corporation's State 1-L Well. This is a Wolfcamp producer in |

the North Bagley field.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits 10 !
and 11 marked for identification)

Q I hand you an instr ment marked Applicant‘s Exhibit |

L56-1294 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

10, and ask vou to state what that ig?

CiPOSITIONS, HEAUNGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

I
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e = A 1613 LXOLolu wuwer 11U 138 computerized principally i
[—" |
a> g !
= 3 out orf my estimate of net income to be generated from a
. E g
A © . . '
r— g < Wolfcamp completion in the Northeast Bagley field on an 80-
s i i :
a>» & B acre gpacing development.
- s
0 And I hand you Exhibit 11, and ask you to state what |
i
i
that is? !
A Well, this is, this exhibit reflects my estimate of

the income to be lost from a Northeast Bagley Wolfcamp ,
completion on 40-acre development.

MR. COX: We offer these Exhibits 10 and 11 in

evidence,

MR. UTZ: Are your other exhibits, exhibits from the

last hearing?

MR. COX: Yes, sir and they were numbered at the

last hearing.
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MR. UTZ: VYes, sir. They were 4 and 5,

MR. COX: Pour and Five, and we will also offer

]

Exhibit 8 from the previous hearing. Exhibit 8 is the cal-
culation of the reservoir permeability from the State C-1 Well.
MR. UTZ: There was also an 8-pA, too, wasn't there?

MR. COX: Yes, sir.

¥MR. UTZ: How about %9, did you mention 9?

MR. COX: No, sir, we are not planning to use

Exhibit 9. It was used in the nravioua haaring in connection

with whether or not there was a connection between the pools.

DEPOSITIONS, HEALINGS, STATE MENIS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

Oh, is it a different numbered case? I thought it was still --
I apologize. I was of the impression that they were of the

game number. Then the record should show that Exhibits 4 and %
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5 and 8 in Case Number 3515, we will ask that they be aémitted
in this case.

MR. HATCH: That was 4, 5, 8 and 8-A?

MR. COX: ©No. I have one copy of each of them. We

could just go ahead and introduce them in this case. I apoloqi¥e

to the Examiner. I was thinking it was the same case number.

MR. UTZ: Do you have one copy of each one of

MR. COX: Yes.

{

|

{

thenm? }
1

MR, UTZ: 1If you will make those 1, 2, 3, 4 and 5; ;

and these should be renumbered 4 and 5 —--
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MR, COX: Yes, number 10 would become 4 and number f

MR, UTZ: Make a ncte that all previous Exhibits
numbers are now renumbered.
{Whereupon, Exhibits were renumberedl
as Exhibits 1 through 5 inclusive)
MR, COX: I now ask that Exhibits 1 through 5 |
inclusive, be received. . |
MR. UTZ: They will be received into the case.

(Whereupon, Exhibits 1 through
5 inclusive, received in evidence;

Q {By Mr. Cox) ©Novr, Mr, Heberling, would vou explain
to the Examiner the purpose of submitting these exhibits?

A Yes, the purpose cf submitting these exhibits, of
course, is to substantiate our reasoning for requesting spacing
of 80 acres.

Q All right, would you tell thz Excminer what that

reason is, please, sir?

A Well, basically. it boils down to the fact that 40-acre

development in this Northeast Bagley Wolfcamp Pool does not

pay out. In other words, you don't ever recoup your drilling i
cost. let alone your operating cost and overhead; severance j

|
taxes, which must be recognized as a cost, also. They further 5
reflect that 80-acre spacing, if you will look at Exhibit Numbe%

4, on line -- well, first of all, line number 3. I have
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estimated that a well will recover some 96,500 barrels of oil

Z
S
z X . , ;
3 on 80-acre spacing and then, if you will skip down to line
jo]
o
g 21, my projection shows that it will generate a profit to
s Zg
= N2 . ‘
3 oh Southern Natural Gas Company, after investment expenses and
5 U
o $¥x .
2 %Y | income taxes, of around $4,500.00. I have used a well cost
g @3
- zZ
= W Z . : . . . :
£ gy estimate of $125,000,00 in preparing this economic calculation.
¥ 4@
=]
v =) . s
I z 28 Exhibit Number 5 shows that we would lose some
ES <3
g 1J
5 $3 | $37.000.00, before income taxes, on 40-acre development.
T §¥ Q Have you made a determination as to whether or not
. £ 3. |one well per 80 acres will efficiently drain the oil from the
as = 83
f - a u! . 1] 13
L 2 z reservoir in this area?
= a %
[ » <
y . Z . . . . .
a I g9 A I believe Exhibits 1 and 2 demonstrate this. These
— ‘23 ;E:
= I 2
'S 1 2 |Exhibits show the production history of two Wolfcamp completionJ
= i &8

at North Bagley. Both of these wells have been completed in a
porosity zone of comparable thickness to those that were
encountered in the Northeast Bagley, these two Cabet Wells, the
State 1 and State l~L, have cumulative production of 103,000
barrels and 85,000 barrels respectfully. There are in their |
later stages depletion in that the reservoir pressures on these
two wells are in the figure of 605 to 905 pounds, and the wells
are producing less than 30 barrels per day. I believe this is

adequate proof that a well will drain in excess of 90 acres.

These two cumulative productions would average some 92,0C0

barrels, to date, per well, and I have used an estimate of




race 8

~;é;566“£;;¥;£;' based upon a poor volume calculation and a
recovery factor estimate of 2 percent.

0] Does Exhibit 23 further substaniiate this opinion?

A I believe it does. We had a build up test run in
the Southern Natural Gas Company State C-1 Well, and it showed
that the reservoir permeability is very high, and conducive
to good recovery.

Q Would it be your opinion, then, that one well per
80--acre tract would efficiently and economically drain the 80
acres, prevent waste, and not impair the correlative rights of

others?

DEPQSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENYS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, COMVENTIONS

A Yes, it is.

MR. COX: I have no further guestions.

1120 SIMMS BLDG. @ P.O. BOX 1092 & PHONE 243-469 ® ALIUQUERDUE, NEW MEXICO 87101
1205 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 256-1294 * ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

dearnigy-meier

SPECIALIZING IN:

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

Q Mr., Heberling, was is it Exhibit 5 that gave your
resexrve figure?
A Exhibit 4, if you look at line 3, under the tctal --

well, lines 1 and 3, were estimating we will recover 635 million

i
i

cubic feet of salable gas and 96,500 barrels of oil.

0 Well, this is the maximum annual production?

A But the total -~ let me explain the form a little.
The numbers across the top, 1 through 10, mean years. Then,

the total is the total of all of those columns and the figures
—
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are as per the heading, like gas, M.C.F., 63%; oil, barrels,

96,500, and the dollar fiqures are in thousands of dollars.

Q This is per 80-acre tract?

A Yes. The first three columns --

Q This is not a volumetric calculation, then, iz it?

A No, sir, this is economic evaluation, based on the ,

reserve estimate of 96,500 barrels, which was a poor volume
caliulativn undes 00 acres. 1 arriviiiy ac thact, 4 used 1u
feet of porosity of 11.3 percent and a reservoir factor of 1.3,
and a water saturation of 10 percent.

Q Let me get those figures down herc, I will just
copy them down, if you will restate them. I will copy them
down, on Exhibit 5.

A Porosity, 11.3 percent; water saturation, 10 percent;
reservoir volume factor, 1.3. And multiplying this out, you
get fairly close to 600 barrels per acre foot in place, and I
used a 20 percent recovery factor, which would be a little over
120 barrels per acre foot; and I have applied that factor to
10 feet of porosity over 80 acres, or 800 acre feet, which
gives & little over 96,000 barrels.

Colvmns 4 through -- 1 through 3, show a hundred
percent well production, 4 through 6 show Southern Natural
production after royalty is purchased. Columns 7 through 11

show the income from the Souther, Natural, net production.
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Columns 12 thrsﬁgh 18 sgbw the operating expenses,severance
taxes and vell investment. Then, the net income being the
revenue to Southern minus Southern'sexpenses, that showed
$17,500.00 profit, and on this we would have to pay some
$16,000.00 income tax, which leaves us $4,500.00, without

zpplving any present worth factor to the money. The columns at

B I T R LI It Y U LN =
WA A e W w e s AU A Y Lan Chacuameodiiid wiik proociibL wOUl L

calculations.

I have used, you will notice at the top, on line 1,
used 1, 2, 3, 4 -- excuse me, fur years 1, 2, 3 and 4, I used
a declining rate, which I obtained from approximating the rate
of the Cabet.Well to the south. The Cabet 1~D, for example,
during the first full calendar year of production, made around
45,000 barrels of oil. About, during the second calendar
year, about 22,000 barrels; the third year about 14,000 barrels
and it looks like it's going to make about 7,000 this year.

I, more or less, made a composite curve of those wells and
applied that decline rate tc what I would expect an average
Wolfcamp to do. If it has a better capacity, better ihan this,
of course it would improve these economics. It would not
substantially improve the 40-acre econonics in that I have
shown that we could recover that much oil in two year=:.

Q Does my memory serve me right, that you have just

one well completed in this zone?

Cur g

I T
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- ] e
2 A That's right.
8
£ Q Sunset 1 to the South?
5]
H A That's correct.
v —
i 5% Q It is a marginal well?
; 58
E 2B A I wouldn't classify it as marginal. I talked with
g &3
- ZI‘J
z §§ them on January 11 and it was flowing 125 barrels of oil a
I E3
— § §§ day, with 100 pounds, and was making €0 barrels of water,

oeE
B %; per day, which was coming from the channel in behind the casing.
2 £, |Perhaps this could be remedied,
<
S

o % 8 Q wWhat is the 40-acr~ allowable for?

as 2 g?,

= : cof A 156 barrels a day.

[ ~—] a b

: ; %z .. . .

a5 i 8% Q It is in the making of its allowable yet?

= i 2:

~ : ¢ A No, sii. Fussibly can after working over -- or

a» ¢ gs

- 5 pagias

with artificial 1ift cquipment, possibly.

Q Does Southern Natural have any plans for drilling more
wells in this pool?

A We have one firm approved budget of a well,. but don't
have the location approved to the Wolfcamp and we have -- the
way our budget is set up, we set up three contingent wells.

This was mostly completed acreage development in the area to the
Wolfcamp. We have a lé60-~acre tract and a l120-acre tract and a

l0l-acre tract.

Q Is it my understanding that you are requesting a

temporary order?

SIS U
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|next well?

race 12

e e o e
A I shouldn't think so.

Q Or what is your request?
MR. COX: We are requesting special field rules, Mr.
Examiner. Certainly, if it is felt by you, that it should be
temporary, wiy —-

Q (By Mr. Utz) How soon do you plan on drilling the

A I should think they should commence it within the
next month. One thing, of course, we need, is a spacing order
and pool rules and more or less have been observing the well
we do haveé.

Q In the event your request is granted, do you think
you would have any more information on the reservoir in a
year's time?

A I think we would have more information. I don't
believe they will wait that long., I thinan they will develop
our property right away.

MR. UTZ: Are there any other questions of the
witness? You may be excused.
(Witness excused)
MR. UTZ: Are there any statements in the case?
MR. COX: We have a set of proposed rules we will

subrit, Mr. Examiner.

MR. UTZ: All right. ©Now, these rules are based on

e ed
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what oﬁher fules?A
MR. COX: Basically, the original special field rules
for the North Bagley.
MR. UTZ: That's the same as Bagley-Pennsylvania
Pool, now?

MR, COX: Well, I can't answer that, but these are

s for the North Raglev that werc in

W

the special pool il j
effect for about two or three years, then terminated. ‘
MR, UTZ: Yes,. (

MR. HATCH: We have a telegram from Sunset InternatiouTl
t
I

Petroleum, dated January 24, 1967. "The New Mexico 0il

CEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE & ENYS. EXNERT TESTIMONY, DALY COPY, CONVENTIONS

Conservation, Case 3520. ‘“‘his will advise you that Sunset

International Petroleum Company concurs in Southern Natural's
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applicatior. for 80-~acre spacing for the Northeast Bagley
Wolicamp., That's all I have.
MR. UTZ: Are there any other statements? The case

will be taken under advisement.

ok gl
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
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COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, JERRY POTTS, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New
and

Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me;

that the same is a true and correct record of the said pro-

ceedings, to the best of my knnwledge, skill and ability
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MR, UTZ: Case 3520,

MR, HATCH: Case 3520. Reopened. In the matter
of Case No. 3520 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
oi Order no. R-3184, which order established 80-acre spacing
units for the Northeast Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, for a period of one vyear,

MR. COX: Lewis Cox of the firm of Hinkle, Bondurant
& Christy in Roswell representing Southern Natural Gas Company,

I have one witnesss and five exhibits.

(Witness sworn,)
(Whereupon, Applicant's
Exhibits 6 through 10
marked for identification)

MR. UTZ: Are there other appearances?

HAROIL.D HEBZRLING

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. COX:

Q State your name and occupation, please, sir.

A My name is Harold Heberling. I am Chief Engineer
in the Exploration Production Division of Southern Natural
Gas at louston, Texas,

Q Is the Northeast Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool within your




area of responsibility, Mr. Illebexrling?

A Yes, it is.
Q You have previously Zestified before the Commission

T ot AArroandD
..... C Cy, A2 TOHAT 29I IC0TC

A That's correct.
9] And were qualified at that time?
A Yes.

MR, COX: Are the gualifications of the witness
acceptable?
MR, UTZ: Yes. sir.
Q Referring to Exhibits 1 to 5 which were introduced
in the previous hearing, lMr, Heberling, has your experience
in this pool during the past yvear indicated any significant

change in the projections which were reflected by those

exhibits?
\
A No, it hasn't, not to any significant degree anyway.
Q Based on your experience during the past year in

tems of acreage, what is your opinion as to the size of the
Northeast Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool?

A It is somewhere between 250 and 300 acres.

0 What was your projection of the size when you
testified at this hearing a year ago?

A I had estimated that it was on the order of a couple




of hundred acres.

Q How many producing wells are in the pool as it's

now defined?

I ‘There are four producing wells today.
0 And are they reflected on your Exhibit Number 67?
A Yes, they are. I have circled them in red.

e Hould you identify for the record the location of
those wells, please, sir?

A The Southern Natural Gas Company State 1-C and 2-C
Wells are in the northwest vuarter of Section 11, Township 11
South, Range 33 East. The Sunset International State 1 Well
is in the southwest qguarter of Section 11, Township 11 South,
Range 33 East, and the Natural Gas and 0il Stecte Well is
in Section 2, it's in the South Half of Section 2.

Q Have there been any dry holes drilled on the limits
of the pool?

A Yes, there have. Sunset drilled a dry hole in the
south half of Section 11, their Number 2 State Well. Southern
Natural drilled a dry hole, State 1-D in the northeast guarter
of Secticn 11 and Southern Realty drilled a dry hole, the
Graham 3tate 1-A in the south half of Section 2.

Q Do you have well performance curves for the four

completed producing wells?




A Yes, I do.

Q These are identified as your Exnhibits 7 through 10?
A That's correct.
0 Would you briefly tell the Examiner what these
reflect?
A These are well performance curves for the four
B corpletions in the liclfcamp Pool of Northeast Bagley. I made

a monthly plot on these curves of average daily oil production
and of uas-0il ratio during each month. You will notice the
gas—-0il ratios on all of the wells commenced increasing
somewhere in August of 1967 and that they have all increased
in the same magnitude and that would indicate to me that the
bottom hole pressure in the pool has declined substantially,
and further, that the wells are most 1ikely in a common
reservoir and that there would be good pressure communication
within the reservoir. The 0il production curves you will
note that the average prod?cing rate on all the wells has
declined during the past few months. This would indicate to
me that the flush production period is over and 1 would
anticipate that these declines would continue for the remaining
life of this pool.

Q wWere all of these Exhibits prepared by you or

under your supervision?




A That's correct.
MR. COX: We offer Exhibits 6 through 10 in evidence.
MR. UTZ: Without objection, Exhibits 6 through 10
will be entered into the record of this case.
(Whereupon, appiicani's
Exhibits 6 through 10 were
offered and admitted in
evidence.)
Q {(Ry Mr. Cox} Pr, lHeberling, are these wells
producing their allowable?

P2\ No, they are not. The prcduction rates on the

wells during the last few months, in effect, reflect their

capacity to produce.

Q You previously submitted in the hearing, economic
projections with regard to return on your investment, profit j
or loss, based on 40-acre spacing and 80-acre spacing. Has
there been any change in those figures of any significance?

A Not significantly. We had estimated that on 40-acre
development we would lose somewhexre around $37,000 per well
and on 80-acre spacing we would end up witn a profit of
around $70,000 per well befoxe Federal Income Tax.

o] In your opinion, would development on 40-acre
spacing at this time be economical?

A No, it wouldn't.

Q Will a well on each 80-acre tract in this pool




efficiently and economically drain 80 acres?
A I certainly believe it will.
Q Is it your opinion that any more wells can be

efficiently and economically drilled in the reservoir?

A Thoy definitely cannot,
Q Is it your opinion that the reservoir is fully
I developed?
. A Yes, ‘sir.
Q Is it your opinio:xr that the temporary field rules

should be made permanent?

A Yes, sir.

MR, COX: We have no further questions.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, UTZ:

4

Q Has there been any dry holes drilled to the north

of the pool?
A Not to my kKnowledge, Mr, Utz,

¢ What causes vou to think that the pool limits

have been reached to the north?

A Primarily the =--
Q Do you have some subsurface information?
A iie have not measured any bottom hole pressures since

the last hearing, but as of the date of the last hearing we




had alreadyexperienced a substantial decline in hottom hole

pressurc in  our State C-1 ¥Well. I believe it was on the
order of (600 pounds and the production curves indicate that
the pressure has declined considerabkly further, as evidenced
by the gas-oil ratios increasing and the oil production rates
declining.

0 This leads you to kelicve then that this reduction
takes place over the entire pcol?
A Tes, sir,

MR. UTZ: Are there other questions of the witness?

He may be excused,

(Witness excused.)
MR, UTZ: Statements?
MR, HAWCH: I have a commnunication here, a telegram
from Sunset International Tetroleum Corporation favoring

retention of the 80-acre spacing.

MR, UTZ: Other statements?. The case will be taken

under advisement.
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North Bagley - Wolfcamp Lea County, N, M,

Economics of 40 Acre Spacing

Total
Total 0il, Thous. Bbls. 48.3
Total Gas, MMCS 310.
Net 041l 38.9
Net Gas 2hg,
Revenue, Thous. $ (After Roy.)
0il 116.9
Gas 15.1
Total Revenue 131.1
Operating Expenses, Thcas. $
Operations & Maintenance 4.6
Overheaa (A & G) 1.5
0il Sev, Tax 6.2
Gas Sev, Tax 0.8
Total Oper. Expence 13.1
Net Income Before FIT, Thous. $ 18.0
Capital Investment, Thous. $ 155.0
. cash Generated Before FIT -37.0
.// /
i/’/‘-'/',’*— [ 4 f 1 ;/, \:—/
/ N { -
O 6 4
r"{' v /l \S

" BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

l oy, 0
/o Gr»- . L (POt SOEXHIBIT NO. ___ &

CASE NO._ 2572

Year Year
1 2
ho.0 8.3
260. 50.
32.1 6.7
209, Lo,
96.0 20.0
12.7 2.4
108.7 22.4

3.6 1.0
1.2 0.3
5.1 1.1
0.7 0.1
10.6 2.5
98.1 19.9
155.0
(Loss)
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C North Bagley - Wolfcamp Lea County, N, M,
Economics of U0 Acre Spacing

Year Year
Total 1 2
Total 011, Thous, Bbls. 48.3 ho.o 8.3
Totel Gas, MMCT 310, 260, 50,
Net 011 38.9 32.1 6.7
Net Gss 249, 209, Lo,
Revenuc, Thous. $ (After Roy.)
\ 0il 116.0 96.0 20.0
= Oagr i5.1 2.7 2.
Total Revcnue 1311 1087 Z2.5
Operating Expenses, Thous. $
Operations & Maintenance 4.6 3.6 1.0
Overhead (A & G) 1.5 1.2 0.3
01l Sev, Tax 6.2 5.1 1.1
Gas Sev, Tax 0.8 0.7 0.1
Total Oper. Expense 13.1 10.6 2,5
Net Income Before FIT, Thous. $ 118.0 98.1 19.9
Capital Investment, Thous. $ 155.0 155.0
. Cash Generated Before FIT -37.0 (Loss)
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NEW MEXICO DEC 1 1966
OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION HOUSTON OFFICE
BOX 1980
HOBBS, NEW MEXICO }.

November 1966
No 322

SUPPLEMENT TO THE Oii. FRORATION SCHEDL LR

UPPLEMENT TO THE Oii. FRORATION SCHEDULE .

DATE " November 28, 1966

ALLOWABLE ASSIGNMENY FUR A HEW WELL

n
6]

I PURPQ

Effect ive November 14, 1966, an allowable of 150 barrels of oil per
dey or a total of 2550 barrels for the month is hereby assigned to
the Southern Matural Las Company. State C.i=C, 1i=11=33, Wolfcamp

Wildcat Location, iLea County, Group 5.

{
. s

JOR/eb -

Southern Natuarl Gas Co. J
: . Ly
Western 011 Transportation 7/ sursavison, DishicT No- ¢ £ 5

Y
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OPERATOR'S COPY
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- RE C £ /VEO
NEW MEXICO Otp .
OlL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION ; 2 1968
OX 1980 0”570/;
HOBBS, NEW MEXICO %

December, 1966

No 25 -

SUPPLEMENT TO THE OIL. PRORATION SCHEDULE

DATE___ December 1, 1966

PURPDSE:_ ALLOWABLE ASSIGNMENT (SECOND MONTH}

Effective December 1, 1966, an allowzble of 156 barrels of oil per
day or a total of 4836 barrels for the month is hereby assigned to
the Southern Natural Gas Company, State '€!, 1-C, 11-11-33, Wildcat

Location, Lea County Group 5.

JOR/vho /AOiL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION

(

Southern Nat. Gas Co.

Western CGil Transporters

“ OPERATOR'S COPY

' ("W e




EXHIBIT 5

Operators and lessees holding leases within one mile of the
subJect well are listed below and are shown on the attached

iand plat.

Bell Petroleum Corporation
First Savings Bulilding
Midland, Texas

Cabot Corporation
F. 0. Box 4395
Midland, Texas

Mississippli River Fuel Corporation
7C3 Wilco Bullding
Midland, Texas

Pubco Corporation
P. 0. Box 1419
Albuguerque, New Mexico

| Southland Royalty Company
| 1405 Wileco Building
Mlidland, Texas

Sunset International Petroleum Company
201 Wall Building
Midland, Texas

i Texaco, Inc.
P, O. Box 1270
Midland, Texas

Texas Paclflc 011l Company
P. 0. Box 4067
Midland, Texas

| Union 01l of California, :
' The Pure 011 Company Division -
P. 0. Box 671 ~

Mldland, Texas

i L i .
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TiOyw OF RESERVOIR PERMEABILITY
¥ TEST PRESSURE BUILD UP

STATE C-1 WELL

WOLFCAMP ZONE
NORTIEAST BAGLEY

LEA CCULITY, NEW MEXICO

)

(162.5) (Qun

K = %
; mh
;. Where:
, k = Reservoir permeability, md.
: Q - Flow rate on drill stem test = 927 bol/day
U = Reservoir oil viscosity = 42 cp
Bo = Pormation volume factor = 1.3 1
m = Slope of build up curve = 13 psi/cycle !
h = Avg thickness of formation in the
vicinity of the State C-1 = 1.5t
L k = (262.5) (. h2) (1.3)
; (13) (11.5)
= 550 md
gam/pb
: 1-16-67
é\
\.\
4




